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May 20th, 2024 

The Honorable Mayor Watterson and City Council 
City of Tenino 
City Hall – 149 Hodgden St S 
Tenino, WA 98589 

RE: Park Avenue Overlay  
Construction Contract Award Recommendation 

Dear Mayor and City Council: 

On May 8, 2024, at 10:00 am, six bids were opened and publicly read for the above 
referenced project.  The low bid was submitted by Puget Paving & Construction, Inc. of 
Lakewood, Washington in the amount of $259,545.00.  The total bids ranged from 
$259,545.00 to $344,344.00, and the Engineer’s estimate for the project was $316,150.00.  
Please see the attached bidder’s tabulation.  

Gibbs & Olson reviewed the bids and found that Puget Paving & Construction, Inc. correctly 
completed the required forms included in the Bid Package.  Gibbs & Olson has verified that 
Puget Paving & Construction, Inc. has an active contractor’s license and has no summons or 
complaints against them. 

Gibbs & Olson recommends that the City of Tenino award a contract in the amount of 
$259,545.00 to Puget Paving & Construction, Inc. of Lakewood, Washington for the Park 
Avenue Overlay project.  Concurrence has been received from the Transportation Improvement 
Board.  We also recommend that you consult with your attorney to verify concurrence with 
Gibbs & Olson’s recommendation for the contract award. 

Please contact me at your convenience if you have any questions regarding the above 
information or Gibbs & Olson’s recommendation. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 

Kyle Busby, PE  

Project Manager 
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